
 
 

 
 

NOTICE OF DEMOLITION AND DETOUR ROUTES 
Highway 401 / Henry Street Bridge 

Town of Whitby, Region of Durham 
Contract No. 2016-2038 

 
 

The Ministry of Transportation (MTO) is replacing the Henry Street Bridge over Highway 401. MTO has retained 
Highway Construction Inspection (HCI) as the Contract Administrator for this project. Key components of the 
construction contract include: 
 

 Replacing the Henry Street bridge; 

 Reconstructing Henry Street to accommodate the new bridge; and 

 Removal of a small portion of the existing noise barrier at Henry Street to accommodate a slight realignment 
of Henry Street to the west. 

 

The new bridge will be wider and longer than the existing bridge, and will accommodate future widening of 
Highway 401. Construction activities have commenced and are anticipated to be completed by the end of 2017. 
 

HIGHWAY 401 CLOSURE 
 
An 8 hour closure of Highway 401 is required to demolish the existing bridge. Highway 401 will be closed for 
bridge demolition from 00:00 (Midnight) to 08:00 (AM) on Sunday June 18, 2017. In the event of inclement 
weather, the demolition and full closure will take place the following weekend on June 25, 2017. This 
night closure is planned to minimize impacts to traffic; however there will be loud noises from the demolition 
activities. During this closure, Highway 401 traffic will be detoured as per the detours for bridge demolition.   

 

Highway 401 Eastbound & Westbound Detours for Bridge Demolition 

 
 

HENRY STREET CLOSURE 
 

To accommodate the demolition and construction of the new Henry Street bridge, Henry Street will be closed 
to motorists from Arthur Street to the Whitby GO Station entrance. The Whitby GO Station entrance will 
remain open. The closure of Henry Street is expected to commence on June 12, 2017 and stay in effect 
until September 30, 2017. During this closure, Henry Street traffic will be detoured as per Henry Street Detours 
below. 

 
A temporary multi-use path connecting Henry Street to Brock Street, just north of the existing bridge, will be 
constructed prior to the Henry Street closure (refer to Henry Street Detours). The multi-use path will allow access 
to the Whitby GO Station via Brock Street. 
 
Other ramp and lane closures will be implemented during construction as required. For all work related to this 
undertaking, traffic impacts will be minimized by the placement of advisory / warning signs on highways / 
roadways in advance of construction work and lane / road closure areas.  
 

 

 



Henry Street Detours 

 
 
If you have any further questions or comments, please contact: 
 

Mr. Marian Niculescu 
Contract Administrator  
HCI  
Tel: (905) 668-6161 
E-mail: marian.niculescu@hcio.com 
 

Mr. Karl Kober 
Contract Services Administrator 
Ministry of Transportation – Operations Office 
Unit 1, 440 Hopkins St., Whitby ON L1N 2B9 
Tel: (905) 665-4990 
E-mail: karl.kober@ontario.ca 

 

 


